

Sheriff Deryl Loar

Indian River County Sheriff's Office

July 11, 2017

Chairman Joseph E. Flescher Indian River County Board of County Commissioners 1801 27th Street Vero Beach, Florida 32960

RE: Notice of request for placement on the July 18, 2017 Board of County Commission Agenda

Dear Chairman Flescher:

Please allow this letter to serve as a request to be added to the Constitutional Officers and Governmental Agencies portion of the July 18, 2017 Board of County Commission agenda.

Indian River County Sheriff's Office (IRCSO), would like to notify Indian River County (IRC) that it is applying for a 2017-2020 Department of Homeland Security Operation Stonegarden Grant. This grant, if approved, will provide funding to reimburse overtime salaries for pre-approved inter-coastal extra duty details. Pre-approved details are scheduled based on intelligence data received and coordinated through Customs and Border Patrol. This is a continuation grant which has been utilized by IRCSO since 2014. In addition, we have requested the purchase of an off-shore vessel to perform duties in line with the Department of Homeland Security mission.

The total dollar amount requested of the 2017-2020 grant is \$380,000. These funds are set to reimburse \$90,000 in overtime and \$290,000 toward the purchase of the off-shore vessel. No funding match is required. The completed application, required justification letter for the vessel, along with the Indian River County Finance Office Grant Form, is included with this request.

Should you have any questions, please contact Planner, Annette M. Russell, at 772-978-6214. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

Deryl Loar, Sheriff

DL:amr

cc:

Jason Brown, County Administrator Mike Smykowski, Budget Director IRC Board of County Commissioners Dori Roy

Enclosures

